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BOURTON 
   BROWSER 
ISSUE NO 229      www.bourtonbrowser.co.uk      May 2018 

PARISH COUNCIL NOTES 

The DEADLINE for Adverts & Articles for the June 2018 edition, is Midday 15th May 2018  

DIARY DATES 

May 
1st Northleach Lions. Famous Tea, 

Coffee & Cakes Day, VH, 11am-
4pm.  £3 pp. All profits to local 
charities. 

2nd Parish Council Meeting, GMCC, 
7pm, all residents welcome. 

4th Friday Club Over 60s, BCH, 2.30pm, 
810233. 

4th & every Friday, Moore Lunch Club,  
10am-1.30pm, GMCC, transport 
provided.  824338. 

5th Friends of Bourton School. Duck 
racing & tombola, The Green, 9am-
5pm. 

7th Bourton Panto Group. Fete & Duck 
races, The Green, 10am-4pm. 

8th & 29th Charity Fundraising for 
“Signpost”, VH, 9am-4pm. 820146. 

8th WI, VH, 6.45pm, “Curious, quaint & 
Quirky Gloucestershire” by Angela 
Panrucker.  

9th Irene’s Knitting Circle, Coffee Morn-
ing, GMCC, 10-Noon, 798718. 

9th Horticultural Society, BCH, 7.30pm, 
“Wheeler & Son, history of a com-
mercial nursery” by Jan Broadway. 

9th & 23rd  Young at Heart Club, 10.30-
2.30, MC, Supportive Social Club,  
lunch £3.50.  FREE Carer Respite. 
Bookings  07707 787580.  

12th North Cotswold Rotary Club.  Blood 
pressure awareness event, The 
Green, 10am-4pm. 

12th Bourton Tennis Club Open Day, 
Rissington Rd, 2-6pm, 01608 
651397.  See article on page 6.  

Baptist Church Hall = BCH 

British Legion Hall = BLH 

George Moore Community Centre=  GMCC 

Jubilee Lodge = JL Market Close = MC 

North Cotswold Sale Room= NCS 

St Lawrence Church = StLC 

Victoria Hall = VH 

Continued on page 2 column 1 

 Parish Council Notes – Council Meeting 4
th

 April 2018 

Riverside Walk: The older benches along the grass verge are scheduled to be 
re-painted as part of their ongoing maintenance, and to complete the “face-lift” 
for this part of the village centre.  5 new benches have been, or are being, in-
stalled on the vacant plinths – at the time of writing only one plinth therefore re-
mains available for sponsorship of a new bench. 

Community Centre: A number of commercial leases have been renewed and 
new leases established recently which secures the rental income stream for the 
Centre over the next 3 years.  Interest in the public rooms for hire remains good, 
and residents are encouraged to consider the Centre when looking for a local 
meeting room or event location.  You are welcome to look around to see if our 
range of accommodation would be suitable.  The Council has recently instructed 
a significant body of works to repair and restore the roof, guttering and windows 
of the building; these works were identified prior to Council purchasing the build-
ing and will therefore be financed from earmarked reserves and grants.  They 
are part and parcel of the work needed to maintain a building of this age and 
stature, and should ensure it remains in good and serviceable condition for the 
foreseeable future as a continuation of George Moore’s original and generous 
legacy. 

Youth Club:  Interest in the Club remains good, and whilst the Royal British Le-
gion Hall provides an excellent base for activities at present the Council is con-
sidering whether a more permanent home can be found in the longer-term that 
will enable the Club to meet on additional evenings, and to provide a winter base 
for Outreach sessions.  Outreach sessions have now begun, and experienced 
Youth Supervisors go out into the community to engage with young people 
wherever they gather.  The sessions will continue until the end of August, and 
it’s hoped this regular engagement throughout the Spring and Summer months 
will have some impact in reducing anti-social behaviour. 

Village traffic and congestion:The Traffic and Footpaths Committee had to 
postpone the meeting in March with Councillor Paul Hodgkinson and the 
Gloucestershire Highways Manager, Danny Taylor, however, this is now taking 
place on 19th April 2018. Once we have an overview of how we can proceed to 
address various issues, we will share this information with residents and take 
views as a final proposal is developed. 

Council Taxes: The Council is pleased to note that the precept set this year has 
resulted in a 4% reduction, and has dropped us 2 places lower down the 
“League Table” of Council Tax payments in the Cotswold District.  As an exam-
ple, the annual sum of £75.72 which will be paid to the Parish Council in 2018-
19 by a Band D household in this village is virtually half that paid by a Band D 
household in Stow.  

Village Green: The Council has now approved the submis-
Cont. page 2 column 2 

H M 

19th May 2018 
Harry & Megan 

Congratulations! 

The Bourton Browser is run by volunteers & delivered monthly FREE to every 

household in the Village.   

Go to the “Get in Touch” tab and then complete the contact form to send questions,  

articles (max.300 words), adverts  & event details to the team.   
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 continued from Page 1, column 1 

The Bourton Browser   

is printed by   

Peter Dunford,    

01608 658104,    

petedunf@aol.com 

16th History Society, BCH, 7.30pm, 
“History of Cotswold Morris Danc-
ing” by Gwilym Davies. 

19th Tayler & Fletcher, Auction Sale, 
NCS, 10am. View Fri. 8am-6pm 
www.taylerandfletcher.co.uk. 821666. 

19th Cotswold School. Duck races, tom-
bola & Fete, The Green, 10am-
5pm. 

21st Rural Cinema, MURDER ON THE 
ORIENT EXPRESS.  Mystery Drama. 
12a 1hr 49mins. Kenneth Bra-
nagh,  Judi Dench, Derek Jacobi.  
VH, 2.30pm & 7.30pm. Refresh-
ments from 2pm & 7pm, tickets £3 
on the door. 

22nd CDC Healthy Communities. Demen-
tia Action Week activities, The 
Green, 12Noon-4pm. 

23rd U3A, BLH, 10-10.30am coffee, 
10.45 AGM.  Followed by “Slowly 
down the Ganges” by Andrew 
Gagg.   Visitors welcome.  

26th  Jonathan Veira - Songs & Tales.   
StLC, 7.30pm, £12pp includes wine 
& canapés.  To book call 821867.  

27th Miesbach Youth Band Concert. The 
Green, 2-4pm. 

27th Farmers Market Countrywide Fore-
court, morning.  

28th Catholic Church. Duck races, tom-
bola & fete, The Green, 10am-4pm. 

29th Greystones Farm & Nature Reserve, 
half term fun.  For details see  
www,gloucestershirewildlife.co.uk 

31st Bird Identification Course with 
Walks. 10am-4pm. For details call  
862000.   Booking essential. 

Visit www bourtonbrowser.co.uk to 
see events throughout 2018.  

 continued from Page 1, column 2 

sion of revised bye-laws to the Dept 
for Communities & Local Government 
in order to put in place bye-laws 
which are more relevant to modern 
life, and which will also be more rele-
vant when trying to regulate unau-
thorised activities on the Village 
Green each Summer.  The process is 
a lengthy one, but it’s hoped the new 
bye-laws will be in place later this 
year.  

New Councillor: The Council is 
pleased to advise that Sharon Cov-
entry was co-opted onto the Council 
at the April meeting.  Sharon was 
born in the village and her local 
knowledge will be greatly welcomed 
in the administration of Council’s vari-
ous responsibilities. 

Parish Council AGM:  

Wednesday 2nd May  

at 7pm  

In the Community Centre.   

Sue Cretney,  

Clerk.  

01451 820712; 

clerk@bourtononthewaterpc.org.uk.   

www.bourtononthewaterpc.org.uk 

Bourton & District 
U3A 

We have our AGM this 
month on May 23rd 

and hope to see a good turn out of mem-
bers. We will keep the business as suc-
cinct as possible but this is an important 
event so do come along.  We are delight-
ed to have received a couple of new 
nominations for committee members 
and we look forward to welcoming them 
on board.  They will bring fresh ideas and 
help us keep the organisation running 
smoothly.   

With the better weather coming, 
(hopefully!), groups, such as Nature and 
Archaeology, will be able to get out and 
about on field visits.  21 of our members 
will be off on a U3A holiday to Southern 
Ireland this month and the Theatre 
Group are going to see the musical Hair-
spray at Cheltenham.  Our Five Bridges 
Choir has a busy schedule and (if you are 
reading this in late April), you can see 
them at St Lawrence’s Church on 29th 
April when they sing at the evening Taize 
service, our Recorder Group will also be 
playing that evening. 

The University of the Third Age (U3A) is a 
group for retired and semi retired people 
of all ages that enables members to 
meet and share many educational, crea-
tive & leisure activities.  We welcome 
men and women, couples and singles.  
Visitors are welcome at the monthly 
meeting so why not come along? See 
page 2 for details.  Alternately see our 
website or contact me.     

Susan Dodd  01451 822431,  
www.u3asites.org.uk/bourton 

Michelbacher 
Cycles 

Bike Servicing   Spring is Here! 

Time to dust off the cobwebs and  
get that bike serviced. 

Free Delivery and Collection 
To Bourton and Surrounding Villages 

• Free health check for your bicycle 

• First class servicing at affordable rates 

• Servicing built around the needs of your bike 

• Free expert aftercare advice 

When the clocks go forward I hope to start the  
evening rides again. 

 Please call first as night may change. 

Fancy an EBike tour from Far Peak on a Sunday?  
Call for details or look on Web site. 

6 The Paddocks 
Bourton on the Water , GL54 2LS 
01451 810192        07788282755 

http://www.bourtononthewaterpc.org.uk
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EMERALD  

May’s Birthstone 

The name is derived from the Persian word  
for “green gem”. Discovered in the 1

st
 century BC  

in the mines of Cleopatra.  It is prized as a symbol of  
immortality &  was used in formal & religious ceremonies.  

Repairs Undertaken In Our On-Site Workshop  
High Street, Bourton-on-the-Water,  

Cheltenham. Glos GL54 2AQ  

sales@bowgoldsmiths.co.uk

 Opening Times: 9.30am-5.00pm, Mon - Sat  
10.00am-5.00pm Sundays  

 

 

HILL-TOP JOINERY 
Specialising in bespoke kitchens, 

wardrobes, libraries and home offices 

Quality built general joinery - 
stairs, windows, doors 
We can make your ideas a reality 
Tel:  Alan Minchin       
01451 822295 or 07808 960803 
Fax: 01451 810486 
www.eckersleyandminchin.co.uk/  

(Trade enquiries also welcome) 

TERRY + DAN 
 
 
NO FENCE TOO BIG OR TOO SMALL 
T & D CONTRACTORS DO THEM ALL 

 

FIELD AND GARDENS 
 

FREE QUOTE ON REQUEST 
TERRY MOBILE 07786813522 
DAN MOBILE 07340123476  

Moore Friends 

Early notice of our AGM - Wednesday 20th June 2.30pm at the 
George Moore Community Centre. More details next month. 

We welcomed our new Trustee - Kevan Taylor from Clapton at 
the last meeting - he will add to the range of skills around.   At 
the meeting we agreed to continue to support P3 - a Charity to 
help people with personal and housing problems, Artlift - now a 
regular class for people to develop creative skills and doing great 
work, Men in Sheds (now with over 30 members), and the 
Moore Cottage Lunch Club.  They have 8 regular members and 
meet for lunch on a Friday. They have places for another 4 peo-
ple so get in touch as they have transport available. Details in 
the Browser. We also discussed the work of Cotswold Friends 
based in Moreton, considering how we could offer carer support 
and befriending services in the Bourton area.  Importantly carers 
could get a break during the day - much needed in many cases. 

It has been a long wet and cold winter. But the brimstone 
butterflies are out and they, for me,  are the harbingers of 
spring !                          Bill Wragge, Trustee  

BOURTON-ON-THE –WATER  
COMMUNITY SPEED WATCH  

You may be aware of the work of Community Speed watch?  
We are a small group of  volunteers’ from the village who are 
Police trained and supplied (via the Police) with speed meas-
uring equipment.  Our aim is to carry out occasional one hour 
speed checks  at random times and locations.  Details of vehi-
cles excessively speeding beyond the limits are passed to the 
Police for their action.  

We are looking for more volunteers to help out this year 
please. There will not be much demand on volunteers time 
and there will be a range of times and dates to choose from.  

Speedwatch has been very well received by Parishioners and 
hopefully is helping to make our village a safer place for its 
occupants and visitors.  

Please contact the Parish Council offices with your name and 
telephone number and a member of the Speedwatch team 
will contact you to explain more.   THANK YOU. 

mailto:sales@bowgoldsmiths.co.uk
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FOR  SALE / WANTED  ITEMS 

OUT AND ABOUT in May  

2nd Hike for Home-Start Cotswolds. 9.30am.  2 hour circular 
charity walk through Miserden Estate.  £15 walk & re-
freshments or £25  walk & lunch.  Free parking, dogs on 
leads welcome.  www.home-start-cotswolds.org.uk  

2nd-6th Badminton Horse Trails.  www.badminton-horse.co.uk 
2nd-7th Cheltenham Jazz Festival, Montpellier Gardens, Chelten-

ham, GL50 1AD.  www.cheltenhamfestivals.com/jazz  
3rd Country Music Night at Notgrove Village Hall. 7:30- 

11:30pm live music, licensed bar. £5 pp entrance fee. 
Tonight's act is Best of Friends.  contact Ken on 
07870795560 or 01451 850502 for further details. 

4th & 18th Sherborne Park Ranger Walks, see sights featured in 
Springwatch & Autumn Watch.  10am-12Noon. Alds-
worth, GL54 3PP. Booking essential 01451 844257, £3 
adults, children free.  www.nationaltrust.org.uk 

5th-7th Jousting Tournament, “The Knights of Royal England”.  
Falconry & other activities.  Blenheim Palace Woodstock  
OX20 1PP 01993 810530  www.blenheimpalace.com   

7th Cirencester Fleece Fayre Market Place, Cirencester, 
GL72NW.  Medieval fair, dancing,  entertainment, mod-
ern twist on all things sheep & wool.   10am-5pm.  01285 
655646. 

7th Tetbury Wacky Races, The Royal Oak,  Tetbury, GL8 8EY. 
Wobbly wagons & crazy carts, family fun & prizes. From 
9.30am.   www.alangreenway.co.uk/wackyracestetbury/ 

7th Victorian May Day, Sudeley Castle, Winchcombe, GL54 
2JD.  www.sudeleycastle.co.uk   01242 602308. 

8th-13th Chipping Campden Literary Festival.  For details: 01386 
849 018.   http://www.campdenlitfest.co.uk/ 

10th Gypsy Horse Fair, Stow-on-the-Wold.  
10th-13th Malvern Spring Gardening Show, Three Counties Show 

Ground. Details:  www.threecounties.co.uk/rhsmalvern 
12th Great Rissington Village Market, Village Hall, 10am-

12Noon. 822285. 
12th Moreton Bowls Club Open day.  See article page 13.  De-

tails from 01608 654060. 
12th-13th Southern Lego Train Club’s Cotswold Bricks & Trains 

Weekend. Gloucestershire & Warwickshire Steam Rail-
way.   Details - 01242 621405 or www.gwsr.com 

13th Porsche Club UK.  Sudeley Castle, Winchcombe, GL54 
2JD.  www.sudeleycastle.co.uk   01242 602308. 

15th  Photography theory & practical classes at Batsford Arbo-
retum, Macro Photography. Suitable any level,  bridge 
or DSLR camera. Theory class 10:30am-12:30pm,  
£30.  Practical class 1:15pm-3:15pm,  £45 (both ses-
sions £65).   www.alanranger.com/batsford. 

17th Country Music Night at Notgrove Village Hall. 7:30- 11:30 
pm- live music, licensed bar. £5 pp entrance fee. Tonight's 
act is Steve Carmel. Contact Ken on 07870795560 or 
01451 850502 for further details. 

17th-20th Giffords Circus, Sudeley Castle, Winchcombe, GL54 
2JD.  www.sudeleycastle.co.uk   01242 602308. 

18th Rissingtons Local History Society, 7.30pm. The History of 
RAF Little Rissington by David Brown, preceded by a short 
AGM.  Upper Rissington Village Hall GL54 2QW.  Visitors 
welcome £3.50 to include refreshments.  01451 820233. 

19th Witney Food & Drink Festival, Church Green, Witney, 
OX28 4AW.  9.30-5pm.  £3 pp, under 12s free entry. 

19th-20th Steam & Real Ale Weekend.  Gloucestershire & War-
wickshire Steam Railway.   Details - 01242 621405 or 
www.gwsr.com 

Visitor Information Centre 01451 820211  
info@visitbourton.com 

For Sale 
Four Dining Room Chairs, 

very good condition,  
padded seats, only £50 ONO.   

798527 

20th Stowell Park NGS Open Day, Yanworth, Northleach,GL54 
3LE 2-5pm, £6 pp children free. 

22nd-9th September, The Cotswolds AONB Hare Trail 2018.  
Can you find them all?  www.cotswoldsharetrail.org.uk 

26th-28th  Cotswold Festival of Seam Gala,  Gloucestershire & 
Warwickshire Steam Railway.   Details - 01242 621405 or 
www.gwsr.com 

26th-28th Food Festival, Blenheim Palace Woodstock  OX20 1PP 
01993 810530  www.blenheimpalace.com   

26th-3rd June Mini Beast Week.  Half term fun.   Snowshill Man-
or, NT, Snowshill, near Broadway, WR12 7JU. 
www.nationaltrust.org.uk 01386 852410  

27th Moreton in Marsh, French Market, High St, 10am-4pm. 
29th & 31st Grab your camera, phone or tablet, join a fun 

‘explore & capture’ photography workshop at Bats-
ford Arboretum for the whole family! 10am -12pm & 
1pm-3pm. Visit www.alanranger.com/batsford  

30th May Children’s Wednesday, Sudeley Castle, Winchcombe, 

GL54 2JD.  www.sudeleycastle.co.uk   01242 602308. 

31st Country Music Night at Notgrove Village Hall. 7:30- 11:30 
pm- live music, licensed bar. £5 pp entrance fee. To-
night's act is George McIntosh. Contact Ken on 
07870795560 or 01451 850502 for further details. 

June 
1st  Storytelling & teddy bear’s picnic at Batsford Arboretum. 

11.30am & 1.30pm. Arboretum admission fee applies.  

No need to book, just turn up and enjoy! 

Offers  
Beekeepers Outfit,  

used but still complete.   
821910 

For Sale  
Two Spindle Back Dining 

Chairs in Beech.  Excellent 
condition.  £40 the pair.  

824179 

Free for Collection 
Wooden swinging garden 

double seat.   
Needs attention.   

820419 

Offers  
Good quality wooden table 

and chairs.  Sound but needs 
TLC.  Buyer collects. 

820419 

Wanted 
Drum Kit (not electric),  

must be complete  
and in good condition.   

820511  

Open Garden & Teas at Guiting Grange.   
Sunday June 10th 2018.  2:00 - 6:00pm.  Entry £6.00, 18 years 
& under FREE.  In Support of our Village 'Toilet in the Church 
Yard Project'.  We politely request no dogs or photography'. 

Roland Greenhill.  Secretary, Guiting Power PCC 

To advertise items such as Household items, Toys, Garden 
Equipment etc, complete the contact form on the “Get in 
Touch” tab.  The advert should be no more than 15 words.  It 
must be received  before 12 noon on the 13th of the month.  
No commercial adverts accepted for this section.   

http://www.cheltenhamfestivals.com/jazz
http://alangreenway.co.uk/wackyracestetbury/
http://www.threecounties.co.uk/rhsmalvern/
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Call Tracy for a FREE Quote 

“Highly Recommended” 

01451 850267 

07450 036 855 

Beautylicious  
George Moore Community Centre, Moore Rd,  

Bourton-on-the-Water.     07963 332308 

www.beautylicious-bourton.com  
beautyliciousbourton@gmail.com  

IRENE’S CHARITY KNITTING CIRCLE 

This month we visited the newly opened Edwardstow Court 
Care Home in Stow on the Wold.  We delivered a selection of 
Twiddlemuffs for Dementia Sufferers and were greeted by 
Marion Flett Home Manager, Sian Howse Deputy Manager and 
Cheryl Freeman Head of Dementia Care.  The photographs, 
taken at our meeting, show Cheryl receiving the Twiddlemuffs 
in the area set up for the residents who enjoy knitting, sewing, 
etc. 

We also called into 
Jubilee Lodge to de-
liver a further supply 
of Twiddlemuffs for 
their residents who 
are suffering from 
dementia. 

 

Members of our 
knitting group con-
tinue to supply items 
for local care homes 
and for newborn and 
premature babies in 
two local hospitals, 
along with numer-
ous items of clothing 
and blankets for the 

most needy.  So much so that we are already considering our 
next trip to the Distribution Centre in Telford. 

If you would like to join our Charity Knitting Circle, we hold our 
meetings at the Community Centre Cafe, Moore Road, Bourton
-on-the-Water, on the second Wednesday of every month from 
10.00 - 12.00 noon. You will be very welcome to join our “Knit 
and Natter” group and enjoy a cup of tea or coffee and biscuits. 

Or, alternatively, telephone us if you are unable to attend 
these meetings but wish to join our knitting/crochet charity 
knitting group. 

Several of our members drop in briefly to deliver their items or 
we can usually arrange to collect them.   

For further information about our activities contact: 
Irene Summers Telephone: 01451 798718 

Peter Boxall Telephone: 01451 820099 

Lions Spring Clean in Cotswold Fosseway Towns 

Northleach & Fosse 
Lions Club members 
Mark Ogden, Gayle and 
David Murphy are pic-
tured outside the 
premises of funeral 
directors W J Wright in 
London Road, Moreton 
in Marsh, which was 
one of the many roads 
they helped to clean 
up during the town’s 
annual spring clean & 
litter pick.  The trio joined with 15 local residents who gathered 
at the Town Council offices on the morning of Saturday March 
24th. Cake and hot drinks were on offer to all participants when 
they returned to the offices at midday with sacks full of paper, 
cardboard, food wrappers, tin cans and empty glass bottles. 

The Moreton in Marsh event was part of the national ‘Great 
British Spring Clean’ during March and April. The Lions Club 
were also helping to organise and run a similar event in North-
leach, gathering at the Pavilion by the town’s sports fields on 
the morning of Saturday 21st April, the Queen’s actual 
‘unofficial’ birthday. Participants were again rewarded with hot 
drinks and cakes baked on this occasion by Lions Club mem-
bers.  Both events were supported by Cotswold District Coun-
cil. CDC provided litter picker sticks, gloves, rubbish bags and Hi
-Viz jackets, as well as agreeing to dispose of the rubbish col-
lected.   Last year the Northleach team won first prize in CDC’s 
competition for all local community teams in the district who 
participated in the ‘Great British Spring Clean’.  

The club’s next planned event will be the first of four ‘Lions 
Famous Coffee & Cakes’ days, at Victoria Hall in Bourton-on-
the-Water from 11am to 4pm on Tuesday 1st May.  All pro-
ceeds will go to community and charity causes. 

Local residents of the North Cotswolds area are encouraged to 
put forward ideas for community projects which might be sup-
ported by their Lions club, whether through community service 
or fundraising activity.  

All are welcome to attend the club’s regular meetings, which 
are now being held at the Cotswold Hall in West End, North-
leach on the second Tuesday of each month. The next meeting 
will be on Tuesday 8th May at 8pm. 

Mark Ogden 
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Police Point Openings in May 
at George Moore Community Centre 

Day / Date Times Officer 

Wednesday 2nd  1430 -1530  PCSO  Mel Oliveira  

Wednesday 9th  1430-1530  PCSO Charlie Symes 

Wednesday 16th  1430-1530  PC Page 

Wednesday 23rd  1430-1530  PCSO Charlie  Symes 

Wednesday 30th  1430-1530   PCSO Charlie Symes. 

 

Felines 
Friends  

 

Pet Sitters & Dog Walkers  
Caring for your Pets 

Since 1996 

 

 
 Daily Dog Walks 
 Cat & small pet home visiting service 
 Doggie Day Care 
 Small dog boarding 
 House sitting 
 References available 

Tennis for All at Bourton-on-the-Water 

Saturday 12th May, 14:00 - 18:00 

Come and join in the fun and find out more about 
tennis in Bourton-on-the-Water at Bourton Tennis 
Club’s free Open Day on Saturday 12th May. 

The Bourton Open Day is part of the LTA’s national 
campaign to get more people of all ages playing 
tennis at all levels.  LTA coach James Hilltout will be leading 
junior sessions for youngsters aged 5-15 years from 2pm and 
players of all standards are welcome for adult social tennis 
throughout the afternoon so whether you are a rusty returner 
or an experienced player, there is fun to be had. 

Racquets are available on loan, balls will be provided, free re-
freshments and tea will be served and current club members 
will be on hand to give you a friendly welcome, show you 
around and answer any questions.  

Visitors are advised to wear comfortable clothes and appropri-
ate footwear that won’t damage the courts. 

Tennis is a great year-round sport for everyone, improving 
health and fitness and a way to meet new people.  Bourton 
Tennis Club has two floodlit hard courts just off the Rissington 
Road in Bourton-on-the-Water next to the cricket ground and 
opposite Birdland. 

For more details, contact Gwyneth Simmons at 01608 651397 
or visit www.bourtontennisclub.org  or  
https://clubspark.lta.org.uk/OpenDays 

Tennis is a sport for everyone - join the fun!  

The Rotary Club of the North Cotswolds 
Charity No. 1033739  

COMMUNITY SERVICE AWARD 2018 
At our Open Evening on Tuesday 17th April North 
Cotswolds Rotary Club was delighted to present “Men in 

Sheds” Bourton-on-the-Water with its Community Service 
Award for the year. 

Saturday 12th May.  KNOW YOUR BLOOD PRESSURE DAY.  The 
Green, Bourton-on-the-Water. 

Monday 4th June, CHARITY GOLF DAY, Naunton Downs Golf 
Club.  For details and registration please contact Peter Boxall, 
07764 699594. Email: peterdboxall@gmail.com   

Saturday 23rd June, CHARITY OPEN GARDEN DAY, Mill Dene 
Garden, Blockley, GL56 9HU.  In support of Kate’s Home Nurs-
ing and Campden Home Nursing. 

Saturday 28th July – DUCK RACING – In the River Windrush 
Bourton-on-the-Water. A fun community event for all the fami-
ly.  Raising funds for our chosen charities.   

Keith Jacob 

Planning an event in Bourton?   
Check the Village Diary to see what is 

already scheduled on that date.   

Visit:  www.bourtonbrowser.co.uk 

Send us the dates of your events for the 
whole of 2018 and we will add them to 
the Village Diary.   

Email: team@bourtonbrowser.co.uk  

http://www.bourtontennisclub.org
https://clubspark.lta.org.uk/OpenDays
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HIRE of HALLS 
 

Baden Powell Hall 
Mag Rogers 01451 820926 

 

Baptist Church Hall 
Yvonne Finch 01451 820175 

Bourton Cricket Clubhouse 
Kirsten Morgan 07788 137838 
 

British Legion Hall Branch Office 01451 
824303 250 standing, 150 seated 

 

George Moore  Community Centre 
Jo Herbert or Sue Cretney 01451820712 
clerk@bourtononthewaterpc.org.uk 

 

Victoria Hall  
Annette Lane 01451821039 

 

Wyck Rissington Village Hall 
Judith Wheeler  01451 821094 

 

Cotswold Hall, Northleach 
Jacques Astic  01451 860366 

 

Bourton Farmers Market  
Jeremy Benson 01451 844134 

QUAKERS  
 

The Religious Society of Friends 

Every Sunday 11am  

at  The Friends Meeting House,  

Pytt Lane, Burford 

Enquiries welcome Howard Crook    

01451 810447.   

To request a free info pack,  

email: outreach@quaker.org.uk 

The Catholic Church 

Mass Times for May 
 

Our Lady, Help of Christians 
Station Road, Bourton-on-the-Water 

Vigil Mass: Saturday 6p.m. 
 

Our Lady & St Kenelm 
Back Walls, Stow-on-the-Wold 

Sunday Mass: 9.00 a.m.  

 

Ascension Day 
Wednesday 9th May: 7p.m. Mass at Bourton 

Thursday 10th May: 9a.m. Mass at Stow 
 

For times of Confessions, or other 

information, please telephone  

01451-830431 

 or visit our website 

 stow.ourlady@cliftondiocese.com 

Message from the Church  

BOURTON-ON-THE-WATER BAPTIST CHURCH 

 

Sunday Services 10:30 am and 6:oo pm 
Noah’s Ark Toddlers Group Monday 9:30am – 11:30 in term time 

Women’s Meeting Weds 2:45 pm (2nd & 4th of month) 
Open 4U Thursdays 10 am—4pm 

‘J’ Team—Fridays (term time) for Primary age children 3.30pm—5pm 
          Eden Youth Group 6.30—8.00pm 

  EVERYBODY  WELCOME 
Revd Ian Fowler 
Tel Church Office 01451 824225 
www.bourtonbaptist.co.uk  minister@bourtonbaptist.co.uk 

St Lawrence’s, Bourton on the Water with Clapton and the Rissington’s 
 We welcome you to any of our services. 

The appointment of Rector is vacant at the moment. During the Vacancy please contact  
Rev Michelle Porter-Babbage, Assistant Curate  

01451-821635, michellep-b@hotmail.com, for more information or go to 
www.bourtonparishchurch.co.uk 

   Sunday Services 8am Communion (BCP) on 2nd & 4th Sundays of the month 
   11am Church Family Service (all-age) on 1st Sunday of the month 
    Communion on 2nd & 4th Sundays of the month 
    Morning Worship on 3rd Sunday of the month 
   6pm Communion on 1st & 3rd Sundays of the month    
   2nd Saturday   9am Saturday Breakfast Church (12th May) food, craft, songs, prayers and  
   of each month       stories for all ages 
   1st and 3rd Weds 10am Communion (2nd & 16th May) 
Bumblebeez meets in St Lawrence’s every Thursday, 9.00 – 11.00am, fun for babies & toddlers, chat & 
coffee for carers – all welcome.   

St James’, Clapton on the Hill 
   Sunday Services 9.30am Morning Worship on 1st Sunday & Communion (BCP) 3rd Sunday 

Ascension Day Service 
Thursday May 10th 

Holy Communion Service at 7pm, Coach House, Upper Farm, Clapton on the Hill. 

Dates for Diary : May 
Saturday 26th - Jonathan Veira Concert  7.30pm St. Lawrence’s Bourton. Tickets £12 Please contact Sheila 
Owen 01451 821867 
On the 3rd Day... a 5 week reflective course which looks at the events after Easter Day. Beginning St Law-
rence’s Wednesday 11.am- 12.30 April 11th, 18th  & 25th May 2nd & 9th  .All are welcome if you are interest-
ed please contact 01451 820571 
Breakfast Church on 2nd Saturday of the month. Please join us for a bacon buttie or sausage sandwich, 
croissants, craft, songs & family fun 9-10am 

All Enquiries, Rev Michelle Porter-Babbage 01451821635, Michellep-b@hotmail.com. 

Whether the Weather 

One of the best and most interesting things about living in this country and particu-
larly this part of it, is the weather.  People from oversees are often fascinated by the 
English trait of talking, almost incessantly, about the weather.  The reason that we do 
it, of course, is simply that we have so much of it! If you don’t like the weather, hang 
on half an hour and it will be different 
As I sit writing this piece, the sun is out and it looks like being a beautiful day, yester-
day was chilly with rain, tomorrow who knows?  Even on a nice day we can get rain 
from apparently nowhere. We have a special term for it, April showers. 
Although on one level all of this change is very interesting, it can also be somewhat 
disconcerting.  “Do I take the umbrella?”  “Will I need a coat?” And other similar 
questions. We live in a world where change is inevitable, some of the changes are 
good, some of them perhaps less so.  Change for many people is very hard, especially 
if it is a significant change like changing school or retirement. 
There is one thing that does not change, that is the love that God has for His creation.  
The Bible teaches that God is the same, yesterday, today and forever and this is an 
essential rock upon which a life can be built, especially when all other things are 
simply shifting sands. 
If you are facing change today and are finding it difficult (this will be a significant 
number of us I guess) then why not talk to someone you know who knows God for 
themselves and maybe even let them introduce you to Him?  You too can know the 
stability of the unchanging one. Rev. Ian Fowler 

QUAKER CHANTING WORKSHOP 
Saturday 9th June, 10am—2pm 

Quaker Meeting House, 

Burford, OX18 4SJ 

Free but bring a lunch. For more infor-
mation and to book a place call  

01865 557 373 

mailto:Michellep-b@hotmail.com
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For The Younger Generation 

Hello Young Bourtonians, 
On 12th of this month the Tennis Club are having an 
open day so why not pop along and ‘have a go’. It is a 
free event and should be a lot of fun plus good exercise. 
Or if you enjoy music there is a youth band visiting from 

Miesbach in Bavaria, who are holding a concert on the Green on the 
27th. 
To all of you who are about to take exams, the Bourton Browser Team 
would like to wish you all the very best of luck. 
Have a Merry May!      Christine  Sub Editor  

News from the Cotswold School 
 

On a glorious and thankfully sunny day, Adam Henson, Farmer 
& Rare Breed advocate, Author and Presenter, officially 
opened the new Sixth Form Centre on the morning of 
Wednesday 21st March 2018. 
Students from each tutor group (from Year 7 to 13) were in 
attendance alongside governors, staff (past and present) and 
parents who all enjoyed tray bakes, patisseries with coffees, 
teas and a tour of the new Sixth Form facilities. Students from 
the music department played the harp and piano to entertain 
the visitors as they toured round the spacious and well-
equipped new building. 
The official opening took place at 10 am with Phil White, Head 
of Sixth Form opening the speeches followed by Beth Hill, Dep-
uty Head Girl, who spoke about the benefits of the new Sixth 
Form Centre. Will Morgan, the Principal, introduced Adam 
Henson. 
Will Morgan comments “It was brilliant to have Adam here 
this morning, a local celebrity, who attended The Westwoods 
School in Northleach, one of the predecessors to The Cotswold 
School and with his daughter Ella attending the School, from 
Year 7 to Year 13 and who is currently at Birmingham Universi-
ty.” 
Adam comments, “I’m delighted that I’ve been honoured this 
way with a plaque at The Cotswold School. Speaking to the 
students from Year 7 to Year 13 about trust and respect be-
tween teachers, students and parents, it really is evident. This 
is what makes a great school, combined with these amazing 
facilities.” 
Adam then went on to comment, “That although ‘older’ peo-
ple always say you don’t know how lucky you are……. You real-
ly don’t know how lucky you are!” 
Phil White concludes, “Thank you to Adam Henson for taking 
the time out of his busy schedule to officially open our new 
Sixth Form Centre. This is an especially joyous time, it being 
our 30th anniversary year of The Cotswold School.”  
 

Kathryn Allison  - Marketing@thecotswoldschool.co.uk 

 

 

 

Phil White, Adam Henson 

and Will Morgan. 

Adam Henson with Will 

Morgan, Phil White, 

Beth Hill, Head Boy Sam 

Blackman and Head Girl 

Eva Shoemark. 

Bourton Youth Club 
Bourton Youth Club is held on Monday eve-
nings at the Royal British Legion. All children 
school Years 6-8 welcome and are split into 
two sessions. The junior session runs 6-7.30pm 
and the senior session from 7.30 – 9pm. 

We offer a range of fun activities planned by 
the youth themselves. Last term we enjoyed Chinese tasting, 
arts and crafts, baking, making slime, Easter egg hunt and many 
more. 

 
This term we are starting with a trip to XJump Trampoline Park in 
Gloucester on Wednesday 18th April, then normal Monday ses-
sions will resume for the rest of the term. 

Cost of the session is £1 and we also have a tuck shop, so chil-
dren may want to bring a small amount of money for this. 

For further information please contact 

 lyam.galpin@outlook.com or contact us via 

 Facebook @BotWYC 

 

mailto:lyam.galpin@outlook.com
https://www.facebook.com/BotWYC/photos/a.1920258334872900.1073741828.1916021771963223/2102480576650674/?type=3
https://www.facebook.com/BotWYC/photos/a.1920258334872900.1073741828.1916021771963223/2134636503435081/?type=3
https://www.facebook.com/BotWYC/photos/a.1920258334872900.1073741828.1916021771963223/2117940285104703/?type=3
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Local Groups and Organisations  for the  YOUNGER  GENERATION 

Army Cadets  IJ Haines    850758  after 6.30pm 

Beavers    Tim Hemming  810996 
    bourton beavers@gmail.com 
Bell Ringers,  BoW   Anne Clark  820759 
Bourton Gymnastic Club   Martin Collett 820015 /07870624180  
Bourton Road Runners Juniors  Richard  Buffton   831733 / 824379 
B’n Out of School Club (OSC)     07950 048066 
B’n Rovers Youth    Deb Hunt    810966 
Bourton Vale Cricket Club  Lucy Gillespie    
    craiglucygillespie@yahoo.com 
B’n Vale Equestrian Centre   Leanne Launchbury   821101 
Bourton Vale Tennis Club  James Hilltout   07946 397186 
Brownies    Kathleen Punchard   824459 
Bumblebeez  babies & pre-school tots   Linda Powell   822206 
Canoe  Club   Oliver Robbins  07890318079 
Cubs    Paul Davies   01993 201059 

Guides    Angie Iredale   822810 
Hockey    Tracy Dixon   07813187933 
‘J’ Team    Philippa  Duckmanton 820754  
Noah’s Ark Toddlers Group  Ian Fowler   07906518316 
Pre-School   Julie Cooper  07950 048066 
Pre-School  Jujitsu   Andy or Hayley  07951587398 
Pre-School Gymnastics   Caroline Ardron  07793949198 
Pre-School Friday Club  Gina Davis   07515866358  
Pre School Music Class  Sian Ferris   01242 890200 
Rainbows    Angie Iredale   822810 
Rascals, Babies & Toddlers  Veronika Bosher   824257 
Scouts/Explorer Scouts  Scott & Lynn Dartnell  810332 
    Bourton-scouts@talktalk.net 
Taekwon-do    Lee Chapman   01285 640500 
Wiggle    Maria Blundell-Palethorpe 07732754431 

Miss Lamb with cake 

makers Alice Cannon 

and Tisa Maunder 

Harpist Rhiannon 

Ashby 

Cotswold School (continued) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Orange Tip Butterflies 

I stand under a sea-blue, May morning sky 

Where the Windrush Valley is high, 

And start to see here and there and there, 

Orange tip butterflies everywhere! 

 

They gently dominate when they appear 

And among wild flowers yearn to be near, 

As they take their rambling, frantic flight 

With underwings marbled green and white. 

 

They flutter and flicker when floating past, 

Amongst the earliest arrivals Spring casts— 

And joining the sweep of these orange tip wings, 

A shrouded songbird suddenly sings. 

 

What better time to shed our caterpillar shells 

For our true feelings to emerge as well? 

Find your dandelion fields and seize your chance, 

Where you may sing and also dance. 

Hugh O’Connell 

 

The answer is six—two arms, 

neck, bottom and two in the 

front! Hehe!  
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Sarah Harris  
Home Care Group 

________________________________________________________________________________________________________  

• Individual Home Care Plans 

• Designed to Assist the Retired & Elderly 

• Continue to Live in Your Own Home 

Call Sarah 0333 444 0980 
E-Mail: sarah@sarah-harris.co.uk    www.sarah-harris.co.uk 

We cover the Cotswolds area 
________________________________________________________________________________________________________  

Bourton Roadrunners Complete Marathon Training 

Three Bourton Roadrunners took on the Gloucester 20 mile 
road race on Sunday 25th March. For all three, it was the final 
part of preparing for the Manchester marathon on 8th April. 

Enjoying some spring sunshine for a change, David Rees was 
first home in a terrific time of 2:47:32. He was followed by 
Chris Dry in 
3:11:50 and 
Linda Edward 
in 3:17:27. 

Picture (John 
Gibson) David 
Rees takes a 
drink on his 
way to a ter-
rific time at 
the Gloucester 
20 

Double gold for Bourton Roadrunners 

Two Bourton Roadrunners scored impressive victories over 
the weekend of 24th/25th March.   Margaret Hollamby cruised 
to victory in the 2018 British Age Group Standard Distance 
Duathlon Championships at the Bedford Autodrome. She cov-
ered the 10k run, 40k bike and 5k run in 2h 29m 53s and is 
well on her way to her longer-term aim to enter the world 
duathlon competition in 2019.  Meanwhile, Bourton Junior 
Kiya Dee came 7th and was part of the winning U15 England 
team at the Schools International Athletics Board (SIAB) com-
petition seeing off runners from Scotland, Wales, & Ireland. 

Pictures of Margaret by Alan Thomas.  

Lomax Joy in Manchester  
Months of hard work training paid off for Chris Lomax who in 
his first attempt achieved his target time with seconds to 
spare at the Manchester marathon on 8th April. His 3:29:47 is a 
testament to months of hard work and the guidance and sup-
port from other club members. 

Hike for Home-Start Cotswolds  Wednesday 2nd 
May - 9.30am 

Join a 2 hour circular charity walk through Miserden Estate by 
kind permission of the Wills family.  £15 walk & refreshments 
or £25 for walk & lunch at The Garden Cafe.   Free parking, 
dogs on leads welcome.   

Tickets and further info : www.home-start-cotswolds.org.uk  

Home-Start Cotswolds is a local charity 
which recruits and trains volunteers to pro-
vide regular support, friendship and practi-
cal help for parents with young children at 
home. 

Four other Bourton Roadrunners also competed with mixed 
fortunes. Chris Dry narrowly missed his aim to get under 3.45 
but was satisfied with a finishing time of 3:50:48. Jennifer Glass 
was next in and pleased with a new personal best of 3:53:43. 

David Rees, who helped to pace Chris Lomax in the opening 
miles, struggled in the closing stages to finish with 4:01:03. Lin-
da Edwards found it equally tough towards the end and her 
4:45:24 will be a learning experience before she takes on the 
New York marathon in the autumn. 

On the same day but closer to home, eight Bourton Roadrun-
ners took on the Highworth 5-mile road race which is part of 
the Wiltshire road race series. For four of our runners, Coral 
Feenan-Hill, Donna Harper, Alison Quinn and Ian Tolfts, it was 
their first 5-mile race. They are part of the Club’s walk-to-run-
programme, which aims to encourage people to take up run-
ning for fitness and fun. 

First in was Niamh Shoemark who was pleased with her time of 
33.43. Ian Tolfts was next with a personal best of 45.11, just 
outside his target of 45 minutes. Then came Liz Hulcup, 45.37; 
Alison Quinn (PB) and Lynn 
Hudson, both 48.15; Donna 
Harper (PB) and Shirley Creed, 
both 53.14; and Coral Feenan-
Hill with a PB of 1:01.53.  Eve-
ryone was happy with their 
times especially considering 
the hill at 4 miles! 

Picture: Chris Lomax smiling all 
way to a sub-3.30 first mara-
thon. 

Chris Dry 
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Bourton Browser  Team News   
Urgently needed: 

Bourton Browser deliverers for the “Birds” and  
“Furrows Estates “  

We are delighted that one of our new residents on the  “Birds” 
estate has volunteered to deliver to part of this area.  Many 
thanks to him.  However we will need at least two more deliver-
ers on the “Birds” estate.  We also need another deliverer, or 
maybe two, for the Furrows Estate. 

If you are new to Bourton we extend a warm welcome to you 
and hope you will be happy here.  Getting to meet neighbours 
and make new friends can take time when you move house and 
delivering the Browser in your area is an excellent way of be-
coming part of the community.  Whether you are in work, at 
home looking after children or retired this task could easily fit 
into your schedule as it only takes about an hour a month.   

A batch of Browsers would be deliverer direct to your door.  All 
you have to do is put them through letterboxes in a specific 
area.  There is always a bit of flexibility as to when you do this.  
All we ask is they are out by the end of the “old” month.  If you 
are away any time we have a team of relief deliverers who fill 
in.  Please volunteer as this is a real service to the local commu-
nity. 

If you think you can help please contact Rob and Christine (see 
page 1 for details).    

Don’t forget to watch our new website for updates throughout 
the month and keep sending your dates in for Bourton events: 

www.bourtonbrowser.co.uk 

 The Bourton Browser Team  

FOOT PROFESSIONAL 

Ramona Gogolos 
Burford Clinic visits or 
Home visits available 

Services:  
• toe nail trimming 
• ingrown toe nail 
• thickened nails 
• corn and callus removal 
• fungal nail treatment 
• verrucae treatment 
• diabetic foot advice 

Call Ramona: 01993 200980 
   07884318091 

Email: ramona.gogolos@yahoo.co.uk 

www.ramonagogolos.co.uk 

ADULT BALLET CLASSES 
Ballet is no longer the domain of the young and thin! Adults 
of all ages, sizes and experience are now taking up the art 
form as a way to get fit, socialise and have fun. Claire Tracey 
is an experienced and fully qualified ballet teacher and runs 
classes exclusively for adults. Ballet is a fantastic way of gain-
ing core strength and improving  flexibility, balance and coor-
dination. Claire runs classes around Cheltenham and has re-
cently set up a Northleach class for beginners in the Cotswold 
Hall at 10.30 every Tuesday morning. The first class is free and 
you can borrow shoes!   For more information email  

Claire at ballet4life1@outlook.com 

Men in Sheds 
Visitors to the Shed will have seen various discouraging notic-
es aimed at the less welcome intruders. Please do not be dis-
couraged from coming to see us, with or without your little 
jobs. Now the spring is here at last we shall get to work on the 
garden and you can enjoy tea on the lawn perhaps... 

Every month we seem to have someone else to thank for con-
tinued support and this time it’s the North Cotswold Rotary 
Club who have designated us their Community Service body 
for 2018.  

Rotary International, I believe, made a film about the Australi-
an Men’s Shed movement which gave birth to Shedding in the 
1980s and was the seed from which the UK Men’s Shed Asso-
ciation grew. UKMSA now numbers nearly 500 sheds national-
ly with upwards of 5000 members. You can read all about 
them on their UKMSA website. (some even have women on 
board ....) So we are all part of a rapidly growing and exciting 
movement aimed at reducing loneliness and isolation among 
men and in the process helping their communities in practical 
ways.   Thank you Rotary! 

Bourton Men’s Shed ( 01451 810447) 

http://www.ramona.gogolos.co.uk
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4th Lechlade Annual Vintage Rally  
& Country Show 

2nd & 3rd June.   
Commencing at 10.00 am both days.   

ROUGH GROUNDS FARM, (A 361) LECHLADE, GLOS GL7 3EU      
Classic Cars, Classic Motor Cycles, Commercial Vehicles, Col-
lections, Miniature Steam, Tractors, Model Tent, Classic Cara-
vans, Craft, Fun Fair, Bouncy Castle, Face Painting, West Ox-
fordshire Animal Sanctuary, Parrots etc.  

This year’s events:   
SAT- Blue Cross Fun Dog Show, Great Western Youth Band,  
SUN- Morris Dancing &  Britannia Majorettes.  

Both Days- Boot Sales, Trade Stands, Auto Jumble, Food & 
Refreshments. Raffle & Tombola.   

Parking Free.  £4.00 Adults. £2.00 Concessions. Under 16`s 
Free (With paying adult). 

  www.lechladecollectorsclub.co.uk or e-mail  

 info@lechladecollectorsclub.co.uk  Find us on Facebook 

Bourton Vale Horticultural Society 

11th April, 2018 – Caroline Tait – A career in Horticultural revealed 

Next month: 9th May – Jan Broadway – Wheeler and Son – His-
tory of a commercial nursery 

Competition – Container/Basket of Herbs 

Names (and money) were taken for the 11th July outing to Low-
er Hope Garden in Herefordshire.  There are still spaces availa-
ble and anyone wishing to go should contact Sheila or let us 
know at the May meeting.  Cost is £25 which includes coach, 
entrance to garden plus tea and cake. 

Show schedules are available in usual places around the vil-
lage. Celia Higginbotham won the competition of 5 cut narcissi 
and chose a season ticket to Coton Manor kindly donated by 
our speaker Caroline Tait who spoke very entertainingly about 
her career in horticulture.  Having studied Ecology at University 
she struggled to find a job so started volunteering in the nurse-
ry at Coton Manor in Northamptonshire and stayed for 25 
years. 

She let us into a secret about a visit from the BBC.  You may 
have seen the short film of children dancing in a circle of pop-
pies.  That was filmed at Coton Manor but there were no pop-
pies at Coton – just a beautiful wild flower meadow so the BBC 
brought along hundreds of silk poppies which were ‘planted’ 
and then tissue paper poppy petals were floated down over 
the children from a man on a cherry picker!!! 

Although Caroline continued to work at Coton she also started 
her own business in floristry creating beautiful wedding flower 
arrangements.  She then moved on to Garden Design and has 
created many gardens at all the big Horticultural Shows includ-
ing a spectacular creation called The Iceberg made out of old 
fridges to highlight the impact on the environment.  She is also 
a regular panelist on Gardeners’ Question Time on Northamp-
ton Radio and finished her talk by advising that she has been 
offered a scholarship in America so is taking a sabbati-
cal. 

Whilst Sue Davis didn’t win the competition this 
month she did have something even more ex-
citing to celebrate – and rushed off to see her 
new twin grandchildren.   

Sheila Thorpe 

Angling News 

I think this has been the longest winter I can remember.  The 
lake was either in flood or frozen or full of cold water for 
months to banks which were saturated and dangerous to walk 
around.  Needless to say the fishing has been terrible with only 
pike and the odd tench or bream being caught. 

We had our AGM at the end of March.  It was reported that 
the membership had stood pretty much the same.  With a re-
stocking process going ahead it has been necessary to increase 
the subs.  The new season’s subs will be: adults £35, seniors 
(65+) £20, Juniors to stay the same (12-16 years) £10, Juniors 
(under 12s) £5.  Day tickets £5, night permits £30 after a full 
year’s membership is served.   

If you are interested in joining call at the lake on maintenance 
day or give me a ring and have a chat. 820044 

Tight Lines  Peter Pulham 

mailto:info@lechladecollectorsclub.co.uk
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Save time and money  
on your bookkeeping and  

accountancy needs.  

TAX/VAT/PAYE/CIS 

Be ready for  
‘making tax digital’. 

John Mutsaars ACMA  

Mobile: 07917 605863, 
email:jmutsaars@hotmail.co.uk 

 

GG SERVICES 

DO YOU NEED HELP WITH YOUR 
GARDEN? 

NO JOB TOO SMALL 

GRASS CUTTING, HEDGE  
TRIMMING, WEED CONTROL,  
PLANTING OR JUST TIDYING 

CALL GRAHAM ON  
07478 676085 FOR A QUOTE 

MORETON BOWLS CLUB 

The new season has begun and our mem-
bers are pleased to be outdoors again.   

The clubhouse and surrounds have had a 
spring clean, the green is mown and we are 

ready to welcome this year’s challengers!  A full calendar 
promises a great summer of competitions for all.  As usual, 
there are also the away games to old rivals and possibly some 
new ones too!   It’s good to see friends from other clubs and 
experience playing on different greens. 

Some good televised games recently have been from Austral-
ia’s Gold Coast at the Commonwealth Games.  Hope you have 
managed to see some of these very skilful bowlers in action.  

If you would like to see if playing bowls is something you 
would enjoy, we have a treat lined up for you!  The club are 
holding their OPEN DAY on Saturday 12th May.  ANYONE can 
come along and try the game on our green FOR FREE! Any 
equipment required will be supplied on the day.  All the 
greenkeeper insists on is flat soled shoes on the green 
please.  Find us behind the Esso garage in Moreton.  There is 
plenty of parking space in front of the clubhouse and at the 
rear of the green. 

Our Club Captain is Steve Aldridge and he would welcome any 
enquiries about joining MBC or the upcoming Open Day.  Call 
him on  01608   654060.  

Ann Chapman (Social member) 

BOURTON PANTO GROUP  

If you walk along the banks of the River 
Windrush and you  hear the cry of a wolf or 
the roar of a lion don't run, you're not hear-
ing things and you're certainly not in danger, it's the Bourton 
Panto Group rehearsing for their next production. The scene is 
being set, jungle plants are taking root around the stage and 
the jungle drums are being tuned for Wednesday 4th July, when 
the first performance of The Jungle Book by Cheryl Barrett takes 
place and it's another spectacular show not to be missed. Tick-
ets will go on sale during June so watch here for the box office 
dates and times.  

But before we go off to the jungle the Panto Group are holding 
a Fete which will be taking place on Monday 7th May at Victoria 
Hall in Bourton-on-the-Water. Come and join in the duck racing 
and wander around the stalls. There'll be a white elephant stall 
(taking valuable time off from his rehearsals for the show) a 
tombola, raffle, books and much, much more. So come down to 
the village and have some fun and perhaps a cup of tea and a 
biscuit; you can also have a chat with the members of the Panto 
group. You might decide to come and join us; we're always hap-
py to welcome new members. 

You can also support the Bourton Panto Group by being a Pa-
tron. If you would like to find out about this please ring Jan 
Close on 01451 831911 who can give you all the information.  

JACKIE DENHAM 
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Batsford Arboretum      
and Garden Centre - 
naturally beautiful  

all year round. 

 

Enjoy glorious walks through the flower-filled arboretum and 
visit the stunning Davidia tree this month. Treat yourself to 
lunch or afternoon tea and browse our beautiful gifts and 

quality plants. A perfect day out – dog friendly too! 

Batsford Arboretum & Garden Centre,  
nr. Moreton-in-Marsh, GL56 9AD 

www.batsarb.co.uk  Tel: 01386 701441  
Open 9am-5pm Mon-Sat, 10am-5pm on Sundays 

NEW LOCATION,  
the 'Old Chapel'  

(formally “men in sheds” building)   
in the GMCC rear car park. 

Appointment only book via 

 www.paddythebarber.co.uk 

07775 444473 

Cotswold Gardens at Elkstone 
Sunday 17th June 2018 2:00 to 6:00 pm 

Visit beautiful private gardens, the Norman church and wild 
flower meadow, allotments, art exhibition. Enjoy cream 
teas, homemade cakes or ice creams and enjoy sensational 
views on a tractor ride. 

Adults £5.00, Children free, Parking included. No dogs 
please.  Proceeds help support our church and village hall. 

 ‘Cream teas in a beautiful garden - this is England at its very 
best.’  ‘This village has such a lovely atmosphere and com-
munity spirit.’       

 http://www.elkstonevillage.co.uk 

Chedworth Silver Band 
Is starting Beginners Sessions shortly 

All ages welcome 
Free tuition. Instruments provided. 

Contact David 

Phone 01285 720313 

Email david.broad@mail.com 

See http://www.chedworthsilverband.co.uk/ 

All instructors DBS checked 

Chedworth Silver Band 

Chedworth Silver Band is starting beginners sessions.   

We are a very friendly organisation which was formed in 
1905.  To secure the band’s future we are setting up a train-
ing group and inviting anyone wishing to learn to play a brass 
instrument to come along and have a go.  Tuition is free and 
instruments provided.  All our tutors are DBS checked.  Tui-
tion can be tailored to individuals’ requirements.  We would 
also welcome anyone who can already play particularly Cor-
net players and a percussionist.   

For further information please contact our Bandmaster Da-
vid Broad 01285 720313.  Email: david.broad@mail.com 

Charity warns on the danger of summer fireworks 
If celebrating this year's royal wedding, the public should think  

twice before setting off fireworks, releasing balloons and 
lighting sky lanterns to ensure wildlife isn't frightened.   The call 
for restraint comes from the RSPB, which says that innocent 
celebrations could cause more harm to animals at this time of 
year as it is in the middle of the breeding season.  The group is 
hoping to highlight the problems fireworks, balloons and sky 
lanterns, also known as Chinese lanterns, can cause and ask 
people to think about alternative ways to have fun this summer 
for the safety  of animals.  An RSPB spokesperson, said: "We 
need to remember that it's a crucial time for wild birds and oth-
er animals that are right in the middle of the breeding season. 
Normally, firework displays happen in November, when they 
pose less of a threat to wildlife, but celebrations held this May 
could prove to be a lot more dangerous.  Animals may abandon 
their young if they become unsettled by the loud noises or 
smoke close to where they're sheltering, and if live  fireworks 
come into contact with birds and other wildlife they can  cause 
severe burns and injuries resulting in death. Similarly, sky  lan-
terns and balloons can have a detrimental effect on wildlife that  
ingest the remains or get tangled up in the debris, causing a 
slow,  suffering death through starvation.   We definitely don't 
want anyone to stop having fun, but we want to  remind people 
that there are other, more wildlife-friendly ways to  celebrate." 

 Martin Fowlie, RSPB Senior Media Officer,    

martin.fowlie@rspb.org.uk  
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For amendments call 822431.       Numbers without an area code are  01451 
 

Angling Club   Peter Pulham   820044 
Archery Club                        Tim Merchant                    822589 
Badminton Club   clclare@gmail.com 
Balance & Strength    Denise Nethercott  07909 874186 
Bell Ringers, BOW    Anne Clark,   820759 
Bell Ringers , Gt Ris    Sheila Jesson,   820395 
Bourton Chamber of Commerce Carol Teece   810038 
Bourton-on the-Water WI      Marion Duffy   820939 
Bourton Panto Group       Jan Close   831911 
Bourton Probus Club  Chris Fowler   820787 
B’n Road Runners   Lynn Hudson   01242 820920 
Bourton Rovers Football Club Brian Hall   07901106900 
Bourton Vale Cricket Club  Kirsty Morgan  07788 137838 

Bourton Vale Tennis Club  Ann Whitney   832215 
Brass & Silver Bands  John Finch   820175 
Bridge Club   Tim Morris   01285 750288  
Embroiderers Guild  Julie Smith   01608 651006 
Flower Club   Nadine Dickinson  832199 
Friday Club (senior)  Marlene Johnston  810233 
Heart Smart   Sarah Clifton-Gord  01285 623450 
History Society   Sue Roberts   822230 
Hockey    Tracy Dixon   07813187933 
Horticultural Society  Antoinette Green  824141 
Men in Sheds   Howard Crook  810447 
Memory Cafe    Teri  Walker  525222  

Moore Lunch Club  Jenny Stanfield   824338 
Moreton Bowls Club  Brenda Dix  821020 
Northleach & Fosse Lions     0845 833 9825 
Nth Cotswold National Trust Olivia Anphlett   01386 593085 
OPEN 4U      824225  
P3 Advice & Guidance Drop Ins     01608 653377  
Pilates    Robert Cox   07500 188445 
Read Easy North Cotswolds Sue Brereton   08444930686 
Respiratory   Sarah Clifton-Gord  01285 623450 
Rotary Club Nth Cotswolds Steve Whincup   07488 365908 
Rural Cinema   Mollie Wise   822365 
Scottish Dancing Group  Brenda Parsons   831876 
Short Led Walks   Alan Robinson   821067 
St John Ambulance  Head Office  0877 104950 
T’ai Chi           Valerie Ward      07779 746346 
T’ai Chi Fit for Life  Denise Nethercott  07909 874186 
The Fitness League  Kathy Kirk   01993 882350 
U3A  Bourton & District  Sandra Gavin     824178 
Wellness Group for women Claire Furner   07720 887205 
Windrush Carers Support Group  Barbara Newstead   821523 
Young At Heart Memory Club    Kelly Hennessey-Ford 07707 787580 
4 Shires Swimming Club  Philippa Upton   07757 246167 

LOCAL GROUPS AND ORGANISATIONS 

Paula’s Hair Studio 
Lansdowne, Bourton-on-the-Water 

     Styling Ladies &  

      Gentlemen’s Hair  

          since 1977 

    For an appointment call  

            01451 821204 

Bourton-on-the-Water  
Women’s Institute 

Our meeting on 10th April was due to be a Music Entertain-
ment Night with Hugh and John.   Unfortunately Hugh was 
unable to be with us as he had a throat infection and so John 
entertained us on his own with guitar and backing tracks and 
performing rock and roll songs from the 1950s and early 
1960s.   How it brought back memories for those of us of more 
mature years, and our feet soon started tapping to numbers 
like ‘Singing the Blues’, ‘Peggy Sue’ and Elvis Presley’s ‘All 
Shook Up’.   We sang along with Cliff Richard to ‘The Young 
Ones’ and ‘All I have to do is Dream’ by the Everly Brothers – 
not strictly rock and roll but very familiar all the same.   John 
finished by getting us out onto the floor to do the ‘twist’ – 
remember that?    

Our next meeting is on 8th May when our Speaker will be An-
gela Panrucker on ‘Curious, Quaint and Quirky Gloucester-
shire’.   

Janet Randall 

Chestnuts Fashion Fix  
CHARITY FASHION SHOW 

in aid of Kate’s Carers 
(Kates Home Nursing. Charity No. 1059680) 

at  

    The Dial House Hotel,  

         Friday, 8th June, 2018 

Arrive 7.00pm.  Show starts 7.30pm    
Tickets £8 (includes a drink on arrival) 

 
Including a Collection of: 

Retro50’s.  Modern Italian. French Designs. 
- fashion for all ages and sizes 

Tickets available from -   
Chestnuts, High St, Bourton on the water.    

01451 820017 
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Bourton-on-the-Water Library 
 Bourton Community Centre, Moore Rd,  

Bourton on the Water, GL54 2 AZ 
01451 820964               

Opening Hours Tuesdays 10:00—13:00 
Wednesdays 14:00—17:00,  

Fridays 10:00-13:00 & 14:00—17:00 

Saturdays 10:00-13:00 

IMPORTANT TELEPHONE NUMBERS 
Doctors Surgery  01451 820242 

Out of hours GP Services 0300 421 0220 

NHS Dentist emergencies     0300 421 6440 

Appointments / enquiries 01242 215025 

Mr Speechley   01451 820306 

Mr Berry   01451 821268 

Moore Friends Sandra Morgan 01451824316  

George Moore O/P Clinic 0300 421 6940 

Moreton-in-Marsh Hosp 03004 218770 

Cheltenham Gen Hosp  03004 222222 

Cirencester Hospital  0300 421 6200 
Minor Injuries (Ciren. Hosp)  01285 884553 

Police (emergency)   999 

Police (all non emergency calls) 101 

Action Fraud   0300 123 2040 

Crimestoppers   0800 555 111 

Citizens Advice Bureau (CAB) 01285 652908 

CAB Appointments available at Bourton GP 
Surgery , Tues 9.30-11am  

prior booking essential         0808 800 0511.                 

Samaritans   01242 515777 

Bourton-on-the-Water Parish Council 

9am-3pm Monday-Friday 01451 820712 

Cotswold Dist Council  01285 623000 

 Dog Warden  01285 623000 

Glos County Council  01452 425000 

Bourton Village District  Councillor 

Len Wilkins   01451 821063 

Bourton Vale District Councillor 

Richard Keeling   01451 821146 

County Councillor Paul Hodgkinson   07785 263759 

Emergency Calls & Hotlines 

Electricity SSE   0800 0727282  

Power Cuts   105 

Gas Emergency  0800 111999 

Thames Water   08000093964  

Environment Agency   0800 807060                

Pulhams Coaches (local) 01451 820369 
Taxi Services 
Limozena   01451 820972 
Private Hire   01451 822190 
Genny Stallabrass  01451 822665 
Tony Knight     07887 714047 

Jubilee Lodge   01451 823100 
McTimoney Chiropractor  01451 509125 
Tina Hamer    07884312559 
Chiropodist Derek Brookes 01451 822540 
Chiropodist Catherine Smyth 01451 821840 
Foot Health Practitioners  
David Brookes    01451 509345 
Paul Brookes   01451 810981 
Ramona Gogolos    07884318091 
Acupuncture 
Sue Britton   01451 821927 
Andrea Bailey   07702 928139 
Cotswold Osteopaths   01451 810086 
Reflexology Adrienne Halliday   07885 730495 
Annabel Drury   01451 828118 
Physiotherapy & Acupuncture 
Lucy Walmsley___________ 01451 822660 
Veterinary Surgeons  01451 830620 
Funeral Directors 
WJ Wright   01451 810700 
Church of England 
Rev Michelle Porter-Babbage  01451 821635 
Baptist Church 
Ian Fowler  Church Office 01451 824225 
Catholic Church 
Father Ian McCarthy  01451 830431 
Newsagent (Stow)              01451 830406 
Community Connector,   
Steve Whincup   01452  528491 
Bourton Post Office  01451 820220 
Bourton Library  01451 820964 
Bourton Primary School 01451 820458 
Cotswold School  01451 820554 
Tourist Information  01451 820211 
Bourton Leisure Centre 01451 824024 
Runnerbean Health & Fitness  01451  822541 
Chamber of Commerce  01451 810038 
Chemist Rowlands Pharmacy 01451 820849 
National Rail Enquiries  08457 484950 
Volunteer Help Centre  
Moreton-in-Marsh   01608 651115 

ABOUT  THE  BOURTON  BROWSER 

All articles received will be printed wherever 
possible in the magazine & on the website, 
however we reserve the right not to print 
anonymous letters or anything of a defama-
tory or controversial nature.  We have a 
limit of 300 words per article.  If your con-
tact details appear in the Bourton Browser 
they will be on our website copy.  If you do 
not want this to happen tell us.  Unless we 
hear from you we will assume consent.   The 
views of contributors to the Bourton Brows-
er may not necessarily be those of the Edi-
tor, nor can the Bourton Browser accept any 
responsibilities in connection with any com-

W J Wright 
Funeral Director  

 
Bourton-on-the-Water   

01451 810700 

Stow on the Wold   

01451 831829 

Moreton in Marsh 

01608 652612 

24 Hr Service 

Private Chapels of Rest 

Funeral Prepayment Plans 
info@wrightsfunerals.co.uk 

Lloyds Bank mobile visits to GMCC 
Monday 9.30-12,  

Wednesday 13.15-15.15,  
Friday 9.30-11.45 

Rates and Dates for advertising in  

the BOURTON BROWSER 
6 x 9 cm per mth £20, per 6 mths £115,  per 
12 mths £220.  9 x 12 cm per mth £40, per 6 
mths £230, per 12 mths £440.  See page 1 
for deadline.   To discuss your advertising 
needs or book advertising complete the 
contact form on the “Get in Touch” tab. 
State the size required, the period you 
would like to book for & attach your advert 
as a jpeg or pdf.  I’ll confirm if space is avail-
able .  We  strongly advise early booking. 
Delivery—We print 2200 copies and aim to 
deliver to every house in Bourton-on-the-
Water & Clapton-on-the-hill.  A few people 
in outlaying  properties have to collect their 
copies from GMCC.  Copies  are also availa-
ble from some village shops and GMCC.  

Ray Dodd, Advertising Manager 


